
Department of Energy 
Washington, DC  20585 

 

September 29, 2022 

 

 

 

 

 

Mark A. Bradley, Director 

Information Security Oversight Office 

National Archives and Records Administration 

700 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW, Room 100 

Washington, DC  20408-0001 

 

Dear Mr. Bradley: 

 

In reply, refer to AU62-22-N1-0049. 

 

Per the requirements from Executive Order 13526, Classified National Security Information, and 

the guidance provided in your December 9, 2021, memorandum, enclosed is the 2022 

Fundamental Classification Guidance Review (FCGR) Final Report from the U.S. Department of 

Energy. 

 

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Adam Davis, Director, Office of Technical 

Guidance, at 301-903-2911 or adam.davis@hq.doe.gov. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

Todd N. Lapointe 

Acting Director 

Office of Environment, Health, Safety and Security 
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